FAIRBANKS CAPITAL CORP.

January 21, 2004

Allison I. Brown, Esq.

Federal Trade Commission
Division of Financial Practices
Mail Stop NJ-3158

600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20580

Re:

Dear Allison:

Acceptance of Partial Payments

This will serve to follow up on our January 15 meeting regarding the ramifications of
Section LB. of the Order Preliminarily Approving Stipulated Final Judgment and Order as to
Fairbanks Capital Corp. and Fairbanks Capital Holding Corp. (the “Consent Order”). In our
January 9 letter to you, we had outlined the operational and third party issues that we had
identified based on a strict application of that provision of the Consent Order.

Subsequent to our meeting, we have had several internal discussions, reviewed our cash
application processes in light of different payment scenarios and reviewed the advice of our
forbearance attorney network and the Fannie Mae servicing guidelines. As a result of our actions,
we want to note the following:

Only 12 states require by statute the owner of a loan to send a demand (i.e., a
breach letter) to a consumer and provide a period of time (generally, 30 days) to
remedy the delinquency prior to an acceleration of the underlying indebtedness.

Notwithstanding the relative paucity of statutory proscription relating to a
demand, the Fannie Mae uniform Note is in use in all states, effectively

requiring the sending of notice and the granting of a 30-day grace period prior to
acceleration.

Based on our query to the foreclosure attorney network, we received responses
representing 42 states. Based on the responses, it would appear that only one
state, New Jersey, would hold that a rebreach would not be required upon the
acceptance of a partial payment. The remaining states would hold that the
acceptance of a partial payment would void the breach, thus requiring a
rebreach, or would allow the consumer to assert a strong defense based on
waiver, estoppel or accord and satisfaction under Article 3 of the Uniform
Commercial Code.



Allison 1. Brown, Esq.
Federal Trade Commission
January 21, 2004

Page 3

Please telephone after you have had an opportunity to review the foregoing.

Very truly yours,

Gregory E. Harmer
Executive Vice President and General Counsel

cc: Lucy Morris, Esq.
James H. Ozanne
Thomas Hefferon, Esq.

WRITER'S DIRECT NUMBERS:

(801) 313-2173 phone

(801) 293-2555 fax
greg.harmer@fairbankscapital.com
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